BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

DOCKET NO. 07M-230E

IN THE MATTER OF THE COMMISSION ADOPTING POLICIES AS REQUIRED BY HOUSE BILL 07-1228.

COMMENTS OF GOVERNOR BILL RITTER’S ENERGY OFFICE

The Governor’s Energy Office (GEO) is pleased to offer preliminary comments regarding policy development as the Commission considers implementation of House Bill 07-1228 (HB 1228). 
The GEO is in the formative stages of establishing a Utilities Program to help citizens, businesses, utilities, and regulators implement energy legislation passed by the Colorado General Assembly in 2007. Our Utilities Program is focused on achieving the objectives of Governor Ritter’s New Energy Economy in the utility sector. 

Morey Wolfson serves as GEO’s Program Manager for the Utilities Program. 
GEO requests that copies of comments, other filings, decisions and orders be

provided to:

morey.wolfson@state.co.us 

jerry.goad@state.co.us
The GEO supports the development of policies that provide incentives to customers and utilities for the deployment of distributed generation (DG). Our office is actively involved in a variety of initiatives, across the state, related to DG. The GEO intends to participate fully in this proceeding, serving as a resource to assist the Commission in its reporting to the Colorado General Assembly. 
As the Commission moves forward we suggest that the Commission and all interested parties consider an examination of existing disincentives that currently thwart the ability of consumers to become DG participants.  
On the positive side, interconnection policies have evolved in the past couple of years as result of both citizen and legislative activity. Net metering is adequately addressed for PUC jurisdictional investor-owned utilities through existing rules. However, a statewide approach still remains to be accomplished. Positive movement in the direction of a statewide approach should be considered as an appropriate goal of this docket. The GEO will advocate an extension of the Commission’s net metering policies to utilities across Colorado.
Rate design and other policies are also key ingredients to achieve the goal of greater integration of DG into the utility system. Specific recommendations in this area will be offered as the docket advances.
We look forward to participating in this docket.

Respectfully submitted this 6th day of July, 2007.

_______________________________________
Morey Wolfson
Utilities Program Manager
Governor’s Energy Office
225 East 16th Avenue, Suite 650

Denver, Colorado 80203

303-866-2163

morey.wolfson@state.co.us
